South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation
Board Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2016
The South Ellis County Water Supply Corporation met in regular session November 17, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in their office at 109 Main Street, Italy, TX.  The following Board members were present: Vice-President Myron Major, Secretary/Treasurer Michael Cheatham and Kevin Buck.  President Russ Lewis and Board member Mark McClain were absent.  Employees present were Suzann Hyles and Joe Windham.  Employees Justin Hayes, Michele Riddle and Bobby Wooldridge were not in attendance.
Vice-President Myron Major called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

Suzann Hyles opened the meeting with prayer.

Vice-President Myron Major determined there was a quorum.

VISITOR(S) – None
BOARD MEETING MINUTES – A motion was made by Michael Cheatham to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on October 20, 2016.  The motion was seconded by Kevin Buck.  The motion carried unanimously.
APPLICATIONS AND TRANSFERS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the following application and transfer:
SOUTH ELLIS COUNTY WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
November 2016
NEW WATER METER APPLICATIONS FOR APPROVAL


November 17, 2016 
Juan & Elizabeth Lozano
Paid in Full 10/26/2016

1467 Hwy. 77, Italy
Account # 523 Certificate # 2259 
November 2016
TRANSFER OF WATER METERS FOR APPROVAL

            Transferred From:           
                  Transferred To:    

                   Acct #      
  Cert #

          
Annie Ward Williams
Shane & Tiffany Gaffney
469
2204

1077 Cosby Road, Milford
Paid Transfer Fee - $450 on 11/2/2016

Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
ADJUSTMENTS – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the October 2016 SECWSC adjustments in the amount of ($864.21).  Chamber Meadows had no adjustments for October 2016. Michael Cheatham seconded and the motion carried unanimously.  
PAST DUE LIST – Kevin Buck made a motion to approve the October 2016 past due list in the amount of $2,372.32.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
FINANCIAL REPORT – The October 2016 Financial Statement for SECWSC is as follows:  
Total Deposits - $71,153.76
Total Disbursements - $51,189.88
Total Checking FSB & CNB -  $84,491.46
Cash Flow for October 2016 – $19,963.88
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The October 2016 Financial Statement for Chambers Meadow as follows:
Total Deposits - $1,917.19
Total Disbursements - $951.82
Total Checking FSB & CNB - $3,820.94
Cash Flow for October 2016 – $965.37
Michael Cheatham made a motion to approve the October 2016 Financial Statement.  Kevin Buck seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

OCTOBER PAYROLL INFORMATION – The October 2016 payroll information was presented and noted.

NEW BUSINESS

ENGINEERS BIDS ON HYDRAULIC ANALYSIS AND MAPPING OF SYSTEM  – Tabled.
BIDS FOR NEW DOOR AT 77 WELL – 

· Hyles Home Supply Bid - 
$2,500

· Bobby Wooldridge -

$1,875
· H & H Contracting -

$2,155

Kevin Buck made a motion to accept the bid by H & H Contracting in the amount of $2,155 as long as it covers hauling off the trash.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

BIDS FOR FENCE EXTENSION/REPAIR AT 77 WELL – Tabled.

RVS INVENTORY/WORKORDER PROGRAM – Discussed.

OLD BUSINESS

PLUTO WELL – Joe Windham informed the Board that the Pluto well is experiencing problems and presented bids.  Kevin Buck made the motion to approve the estimate #118859 presented by CCS Water Specialist Inc in the amount of $16,596.67.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
2017 BUDGET – Tabled.
MULTIPLE CONNECTIONS TO A SINGLE TAP – Discussed. 
SYSTEM/GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT – Suzann Hyles discussed that SECWSC would not be hosting a Christmas Party for spouses to save money.  Drug testing for all employees was discussed and decided that 100% participation would be good.  Suzann also informed the Board that TCEQ informed SECWSC that we were in violation regarding the Lead & Copper Rule and she would be sending out the notification to members after the Thanksgiving holidays.  The Backflow Prevention Assembly Installation/Testing letters had been mailed and Suzann would be meeting with the owner of Chambers Meadow to finalize the dealings with CM.
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BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS – Kevin Buck discussed HTPE black pipe and where we were in purchasing the pipe.
ADJOURNMENT -  A motion was made by Kevin Buck to adjourn the Board meeting at 9:40 p.m.  Michael Cheatham seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Michael Cheatham, SECWSC Board Secretary/Treasurer
